

# **AGENDA**

Meeting: Tidworth Area Board

Place: Phoenix Hall, Hight Street, Netheravon, SP4 9PJ

Date: Monday 26 November 2018

Time: 7.00 pm

Including the Parishes of Chute, Chute Forest, Collingbourne Ducis, Collingbourne, Kingston, Enford, Everleigh, Fittleton, Ludgershall, Netheravon, Tidcombe and Fosbury, and Tidworth.

The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public. The chairman will try to ensure that everyone who wishes to speak will have the opportunity to do so.

If you have any requirements that would make your attendance at the meeting easier, please contact your Democratic Services Officer.

Refreshments and networking opportunity from 6:30pm

Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services Officer), direct line 01249 706612 or email kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk

All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council's website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk

Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115

#### **Wiltshire Councillors**

Cllr Mark Connolly, Tidworth Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling, The Collingbournes and Netheravon Cllr Christopher Williams, Ludgershall and Perham Down

#### RECORDING AND BROADCASTING NOTIFICATION

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the Council's website at <a href="http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv">http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv</a>. At the start of the meeting, the Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council.

By entering the meeting room you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of those images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes.

The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public.

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in relation to any such claims or liabilities.

Details of the Council's Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is available on request.

	Items to be considered	Time
1	Chairman's Welcome, Announcements and Introductions (Pages 1 - 10)	7:00pm
	Chairman's Announcements:	
	<ul> <li>Wiltshire Police and Crime Commissioner – Central Government funding</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Banning of Sky Lanterns and Balloon releases on Wilshire Council land</li> </ul>	
	Wiltshire Council: Focusing on the Future	
	The Great War in Wiltshire	
2	Apologies for Absence	
3	Declarations of Interest	
	To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations granted by the Standards Committee	
4	Minutes (Pages 11 - 20)	
	To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17 September 2018	
5	Police Update_(Pages 21 – 30)	
6	Fire & Rescue Update_(Pages 31 - 34)	
7	Rights of Way Improvements	
	Nick Cowen – Wiltshire Council, Rights of Way Team	
8	Community Resilience Plans	
	Sarah Kelly – Wiltshire Council Emergency Planning Resilience & Response Officer	

### 9 Village Soldiers

A presentation from author Wayne Price on his book "Village Soldiers", which highlights the stories of the men of Netheravon who fought in the Great War

### 10 Community Engagement Manager Update

Marc Read

### 11 **TCAP Thematic Group Updates** (Pages 35 - 46)

- Health & Wellbeing Group Reia Jones
- Dementia Action Alliance Brian Pratt
- Older Person & Carers Champion Tony Pickernell
- Multi Agency Forum Marc Read
- Multi Faith Group Col Jamie Balls
- Sports and Leisure Group Col Jamie Balls

# 12 Community Area Transport Group (CATG) - Update

**Cllr Mark Connolly** 

# 13 Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Army, NHS and other Partners (Pages 47 - 52)

To receive any updates

#### 14 Grant Review - Tidworth & Ludgershall Men's Shed

#### 15 Community Area Grants (Pages 53 - 58)

To determine any applications for Community Area Grants.

Grant application packs for the Community Area Grants Scheme are available from the Community Area Manager or electronically at:

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/areaboards/areaboardscommunitygrantsscheme.htm.

#### 16 Date of Next Meeting

Monday 28 January 2019

9:00pm

# Agenda Item 1

#### Dear colleagues

Wiltshire and Swindon's Police and Crime Commissioner has sounded a positive note in his overview of the year about the way the Force keeps the public safe and deals with new demands and threats.

But Angus Macpherson warns in his annual report that sustaining this performance will become increasingly difficult because of continued financial pressures.

Mr Macpherson writes: "Wiltshire still receives unfair funding from central government. This means we have less money to spend protecting the public than almost all other areas in England and Wales."

For more of this release: <a href="https://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/article/3473/We-need-fairer-funding-to-protect-the-public-says-PCC">https://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/article/3473/We-need-fairer-funding-to-protect-the-public-says-PCC</a>

To read the annual report in full: <a href="https://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/media/2953/Annual-Report-2017-18/pdf/PCC">https://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/media/2953/Annual-Report-2017-18/pdf/PCC</a> AnnualReport 1718 low.pdf

Mr Macpherson would be most grateful if you could forward this email to members of your area board.

Best wishes

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon

# Chairman's Announcements

Subject: Banning of Sky Lanterns and Balloon Releases on Wiltshire Council Land.

Large scale balloon and sky lantern releases are familiar sights and are often carried out at events to remember lost loved ones or mark other special events. Wiltshire Council is the latest to pass the ban on the release of balloons and sky lanterns on its land, following a report on the environmental and wildlife impact. The ban includes biodegradable balloons, as balloons cannot degrade quickly enough to not prove a hazard for wildlife.

The council understands that there are different reasons that people may wish to take part in organised balloon / sky lantern release events, however there are other activities that can be undertaken. We hope this move by Wiltshire Council will help to raise awareness of the issue and will encourage other Town and Parish Councils to take a similar approach.

# Chairman's Announcements

Subject:	Wiltshire Council: Focusing on the Future
Web contact:	Events@wiltshire.gov.uk

# Public meetings: all welcome

Hear about the county's aims for the coming year.

- Decision making choosing where to invest and how to save
- Diligence spending wisely, balancing the budget
- Difference how we're changing
- Digital making it easier to ask, book and pay online
- **Devolution** parish and town councils and communities providing more services
- Delivery doing what we say we'll do

# Dates and places:

Date	Venue	Time
15 November	Cotswold Room County Hall Trowbridge	6pm
22 November	Council Chamber Monkton Park Chippenham	5:30pm
26 November	Community Hub and Library- Devizes	5:30pm
29 November	Banqueting Room Salisbury Guildhall	5:30pm

Email events@wiltshire.gov.uk if you'd like to attend. Refreshments are available.

# CONFERENCE

The Great War in Wiltshire
Showcasing recent research to mark the
centenary of the First World War



Introduced by Lieutenant Colonel JB Balls MBE, Commander Tidworth, Netheravon and Bulworth Garrison. The afternoon session will be introduced by Brigadier Parsons, the New Zealand Defence Advisor. Conference organised by Wiltshire Museum and the Defence Infrastructure Organisation. Speakers include Richard Osgood, Katy Whitaker, Dan Miles, Bob Lloyd and Mel Barnett.

# SATURDAY I DECEMBER Tidworth Garrison Theatre. 9am to 5pm.

Proceeds from the Conference will support Breaking Ground Heritage - created by veterans to assist in the recovery of other veterans and serving personnel using heritage as a pathway.

£30 (£20 WANHS members/Breaking Ground Heritage members/Forces)

Booking essential. Lunch included.

Details of programme and booking at: www.wiltshiremuseum.org.uk/events











41 Long Street, Devizes, Wiltshire. SN10 1NS T: 01380 727369

E: hello@wiltshiremuseum.org.uk W: www.wiltshiremuseum.org.uk

# The Great War in Wiltshire Conference

Saturday December 1st, Tidworth Garrison Theatre, 9.30am – 5pm Organised by Wiltshire Museum and the Defence Infrastructure Organisation.

Proceeds from the Conference will support Breaking Ground Heritage – created by veterans to assist in the recovery of other veterans and serving personnel using heritage as a pathway.

# **Programme:**

**Introduction** by Lieutenant Colonel JB Balls MBE Commander Tidworth, Netheravon and Bulford Garrison & Brigadier Parsons, the New Zealand Defence Adviser.

A study of the First World War Graffiti in Figheldean; Tony Hack (Wiltshire Graffiti Research Project)

The role of research in protecting Wiltshire's war memorials; Katy Whitaker (Historic England)

**9km of practice trenches, 300m of tunnels and the Larkhill 300;** Si Clegget (Wessex Archaeology) & Martin Brown (Wiltshire Council Archaeology Service)

**Researching First World War supply lines in Wiltshire;** Sue Nelson & Lorraine Mepham (Wessex Archaeology)

Fitting the pieces together - the German First World War POW camp at Yatesbury; Dan Miles (Wiltshire Archaeology Field Group)

**Healthcare in Salisbury during the First World War;** Lesley Meaker (ArtCare Salisbury)

Purton and the Great War; Bob Lloyd

**Unity and Loyalty - the Red Cross Hospital in Chippenham;** Mel Barnett (Chippenham Museum)

An international war on Salisbury Plain; Richard Broadhead (Wiltshire Soldiers)

Through Mud and Blood to find Green fields - tank archaeology and soldier recoveries; Richard Bennett (Breaking Ground Heritage), Richard Osgood (Defence Infrastructure Organisation)

In addition to the talks there will be a number of stands highlighting recent WW1 research.

**Tickets £30** (£20 WANHS members/Breaking Ground Heritage members / Forces). Visit the Wiltshire Museum website events section **bit.ly/GWIW\_2018** to buy tickets Lunch included.





# **MINUTES**

Meeting: TIDWORTH AREA BOARD

Place: Memorial Hall, Ludgershall

Date: 17 September 2018

**Start Time:** 7.00 pm **Finish Time:** 9.00 pm

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to:

Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services Officer), Tel: 01249 706612 or (e-mail) kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk

Papers available on the Council's website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk

### In Attendance:

#### **Wiltshire Councillors**

Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling, Cllr Mark Connolly and Cllr Christopher Williams

#### **Wiltshire Council Officers**

Marc Read – Community Engagement Manager Kev Fielding – Democratic Services Officer

#### **Town and Parish Councillors**

Collingbourne Ducis Parish Council – Ken Millard
Enford Parish Council – Richard Roberts & Mark Hiskett
Everleigh Parish Council – Denis Bottomley
Ludgershall Town Council – Mike Giles & Catherine Allan
Netheravon & Fittleton Parish Council – Mary Towle & Sheila Symes
Tidworth Town Council – Sue Fell & S Anderton

### **Partners**

Wiltshire Police – Inspector Peter Sparrow Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service – Greg Izon Lovell – John Leary Tidworth Community Area Partnership – Tony Pickernell

**Total in attendance: 35** 

Agenda Item No.	Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision
135	Chairman's Welcome, Introductions and Announcements
	The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Tidworth Area Board and thanked the Memorial Hall for hosting.
	The following Chairman's Announcements contained in the agenda pack were noted:
	Electoral Canvass
	Local Labour Market
	Electoral Review
	Animal Licensing
136	Apologies for Absence
	Apologies for absence were received from Anthony D'arcy-Irvine – Enford Parish Council.
137	Declarations of Interest
	There were none.
138	<u>Minutes</u>
	Decision
	The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23 July 2018 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman
139	Police Update
	The written update was noted from Inspector Pete Sparrow.
	Jerry Herbert introduced himself as the new Wiltshire Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner.

# 140 <u>Fire & Rescue Update</u>

The written update was presented by Greg Izon was noted.

# 141 Community Land Trust

Vicky Bodman – Community Led Housing Project Manager gave a short presentation that outlined Wiltshire Council's Community Led Housing Project.

Points made included:

The Community Housing Fund

This local support means that this sector was able to deliver locally affordable new homes in places and on sites where commercial speculative house builders cannot.

### Typically these are:

- Rural exception sites restricted by planning policy.
- Small, difficult sites lack of scale economies for developers.
- Sites donated specifically for affordable housing.
- A combination of these.
- By encouraging communities to develop such sites, there is a marginal contribution to the national housing supply.
- £60 million given in grants to help 148 local authorities support more community-led projects from Homes England.
- The grants, which ranged in size, were paid to authorities that had the least affordable homes or the highest density of second homes.
- Wiltshire Council received £650,000 to support Community Led Housing primarily in Rural Areas of Wiltshire.

It was requested that useful links mentioned were noted:

### **PARTNERS**

- http://www.communityfirst.org.uk/project/wiltshire-community-led-housing/
- http://wiltshirecommunitylandtrust.org.uk/
- http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/housing-community-fund

#### EXTERNAL RESOURCES

- http://www.communitylandtrusts.org.uk/
- https://clhtoolkit.org/

The Chairman thanked Vicky Bodman for her presentation.

#### 142 Lovell Update

John Leary - Major Projects Director, Lovell gave a short presentation that updated the major projects currently being delivered by Lovell for the provision of 917 homes for service families across three locations on Salisbury Plain for the Defence Infrastructure Organisation (DIO).

Points made included:

#### Bulford

- Contract award on 22 November 2017.
- All 225 foundations were completed by September 2018
- 135 timber kits have been erected to date.
- First fix and dry lining activities have commenced in Phase 1-2 of the site.
- The first homes are due for completion by January 2019.
- Works on programme.

#### Ludgershall

- Contract award on 22 November 2017.
- Following remediation works, the construction of 242 homes commenced in April 2018.
- 100 timber frames and 90 roofs have been completed to date.
- Brickwork has been completed on over 40 houses.
- The first homes are due for completion in March 2019.
- Works on programme.

#### Larkhill

- Contract award on 22 November 2017.
- Large scale remodelling of existing site levels was completed during the Spring and Summer 2018.
- Netheravon Road access completed in August 2018.
- First foundations were laid in August 2018.
- Roads and associated drainage construction continues throughout the

site. Works on programme. The Chairman thanked John Leary for his update. 143 Wiltshire Air Ambulance David Philpott - Chief Executive, Wiltshire Air Ambulance gave a short presentation that highlighted the work of the Wiltshire Air Ambulance. Points made included: The service was formed on 15 March 1990 as a joint venture between Wiltshire Ambulance Service NHS Trust and Wiltshire Constabulary using a joint helicopter, based at Police Headquarters in Devizes. The Wiltshire Air Ambulance Appeal, a registered charity, was set up to raise funds for Wiltshire Air Ambulance. It was run by Wiltshire Ambulance Service and later by Great Western Ambulance Service (GWAS). GWAS was the sole trustee of the Wiltshire Air Ambulance Appeal. In October 2011 the Wiltshire Air Ambulance Charitable Trust (WAACT) was formed to run Wiltshire Air Ambulance. The new charity was independent of the ambulance service. The charity paid about a third of the cost of the joint helicopter, with Wiltshire Police paying the remaining two thirds. For the charity, this amounted to about £700,000 a year. The collaboration with Wiltshire Police ended on 31 December 2014 due to Wiltshire Police joining the National Police Air Service. On 9 January 2015, Wiltshire Air Ambulance began operations as a stand-alone air ambulance. Operating a dedicated air ambulance means the costs are higher and the charity needs to raise £3.25 million a year. The charity leased the Devizes airbase while a new airbase and administrative headquarters were built at Outmarsh, between Melksham and Semington the new site became fully operational in June 2018. The Chairman thanked David Philpott for his presentation.

Military-Civilian Integration Research Project

144

Dr Antonia Dawes, Kingston University gave a short presentation that outlined a project that sought to understand the relationship between civilian and military communities in an army town.

#### Points made included:

- The two-year project, funded by the Leverhulme Trust, aimed to understand the relationship between civilian and military communities in an army town.
- It aimed to compile a complex portrait of a garrison town, showing how the history of Britain's military exploits abroad had a profound impact on this particular place, the landscape in which it was situated and the surrounding civilian population;
- To establish the social costs and consequences of maintaining an expanded military presence within this particular area and to assess the evidence within a wider national framework.

The Chairman thanked Dr Antonia Dawes for her presentation.

# 145 <u>Community Engagement Manager Update</u>

Marc Read – Community Area Manger gave a brief update.

Points made included:

- That the Tidworth community area Family Learning Festival would be held during October 2018. Over 50 events were planned -all free to enjoy.
- The festival would be one of the largest to held in the county.
- A big thanks to the Area Board and Tesco for supporting this worthwhile event.

The Chairman thanked Marc Read for his update.

#### 146 Thematic Group Updates

Health & Wellbeing Group

Reia Jones – not in attendance

# **Dementia Action Alliance Group**

Brian Pratt – not in attendance

Older Person & Carers Champion update – Tony Pickernell

#### Points made included

- That Tony Pickernell was now the Chairman of the Kennet Friends group, the group were now looking for a secretary.
- That there would be a Partnership meeting on Friday 16 November 2018.
- That the Memory Café continues to flourish.
- That the Youth Centre was now officially ready to open.
- That this year's schools concert and adult evening concerts would be held on Wednesday 19 December at the Wellington Academy.

Education Group/Multi faith Group/Sports and Leisure Group – Col Jaime Balls

- That the Education Support Fund had been extended for a further two years.
- That Col Balls had recently met with the Arch Deacon of Salisbury.
- That there would be a Tidworth War Brides event on Tuesday 2 October at Tidworth Garrison.
- That the Tidworth Park Arboretum would be christened on Friday 19 October.
- Sunday 11 November Armistice Day service at the Garrison Theatre.
- Thursday 1 November Firework party.

The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates.

147 <u>Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Police, the Army, NHS, TCAP and other Partners</u>

NHS Wiltshire – The written report was noted.

Healthwatch Wiltshire – The written report was noted.

# Tidworth Town Council That Santa would be arriving in Tidworth on Saturday 8 December. **Netheravon Parish Council** That the Soap Box Challenge had been well received and would now become an annual village event. That Lottery funding had been confirmed for the play park refurbishment. That the Phoenix Hall would be holding an open day on Saturday 29 September to celebrate the completion on the kitchen refurbishments. That the "Village Soldiers" book would be published the 10 November, with a website being developed that would show where the soldiers had lived. **Tidworth Garrison** That around a billion pounds had now been spent on the infrastructure for Army Re-basing. That the Re-Basing plan remained on schedule. The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates. 148 Windmill Hill Children's Centre - grant update Rosalle Mead gave a brief presentation which outlined how funding from the Tidworth Area Board had benefitted the Windmill Hill Children's Centre. The Chairman thanked Rosalle Mead for her presentation. 149 Community Area Grants The Area Board members considered four community area grant funding applications, one youth grant and four Health & Wellbeing grants: **Community Area Grants**

**Decision** 

Tidworth Scouts awarded £326.75 for new Beaver Colony and new Cub Pack

#### Decision

Enford Parish Council awarded £1,000 for Enford Parish Council Speed Indicator Device

#### **Decision**

Enford Village Hall & Recreation Ground awarded £1,500 for Enford Village Hall Car Park Lighting Upgrade

#### Decision

Avon Small Saints Preschool awarded £3,000 for Preschool Maintenance (capitol items)

Youth Grants

#### **Decision**

Youth Club in Ludgershall awarded £2,4000 for young people to work with artist Fred Fieber to design & paint the rear outside wall of the Youth Club in Ludgershall

Health & Wellbeing Grants

#### **Decision**

TCAP awarded £800 for funding is to provide certificates, frames & trophy's for the TCAP Community Awards

#### **Decision**

Cheerful Cuppa Community Coffee Club awarded £500 for A boards, china and board games

#### **Decision**

Ludgershall Memory Café awarded £800 for activity equipment

#### **Decision**

Tidworth Nepalese community awarded £1,000 for Nepalese Isolated & Older People Integration Project

#### 150 Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board will be on Monday 26 November at the Phoenix Hall, Netheravon.

# Agenda Item 5



# **SOUTH WILTSHIRE COMMUNITY POLICING TEAM - NOVEMBER 2018**

Sector Head: Insp Pete Sparrow Sector Deputy: Sgt John Hutchings

Welcome to the thrid edition of the new South Wiltshire Community Policing Team Area Board report.

As previously stated, you will notice that it is a little more comprehensive than you are used to, as henceforth my intention is to include the entire South Wiltshire CPT within the body of a single report. The idea is that it will give a much greater understanding of the issues facing South Wiltshire as a whole community, rather than in isolation by single area.

My policing team operate on the basis of 'One Team' and as such, resources are moved around on a daily basis according to demand. Whilst each Police Officer and our PCSO's will still retain ownership of a given area in terms of longer term problem solving approaches, the very nature of policing and answering calls for service often dictate that officers are brought together from the wider area to respond to given circumstances. This has always been and will continue to be the case.

You will note that I have this month, added a 6<sup>th</sup> item to the list below, which I will continue to report on henceforth.

We are so incredibly proud of our Special Constabulary Officers: The time they give, the effort they make, the results they produce, the confidence and support they provide to both colleagues and our communities is nothing short of incredible. There is no doubt that we would be lost without them and for that reason they deserve their own spotlight in this report.

The document is broken down in to 6 parts:

- 1. Introduction
- 2. Staffing listed are the Community Coordinators and PCSO's for your given area.
- 3. Community Engagement How to contact us and where we are due to be.
- 4. Particular Issues and Crime Series
- 5. Specials Update
- 6. Items of Note

Since the last report there has been some good news in relation to the location of the policing teams in Salisbury, as we have successfully co-located back in to Bournehill with our Council colleagues. This is a great feeling, as the refreshed premises are brighter and airier than we previously had and it has been significantly de-cluttered which is always a good thing!

All being well the policing activity as a result of Operation Fairline and Fortis are drawing to a close and some normality will return to operations accordingly. Throughout the incidents, I am very proud of the fact that despite being only a small force, we managed to maintain business as usual with our



policing teams, despite the significant demands placed upon them and this was helped greatly by the support shown by the South Wiltshire communities whom we serve and we would like to thank everyone for that support.

# Staffing

With the recent changes in CPT boundaries I am proud to say that I now have available some 147 officers and staff under my command. This does not include over 40 members of our Special Constabulary. Whilst I would love to list them all, I have limited the information to the officers that make up the immediate community team whom have the closest relationships and links with our communities, those being our Community Policing Coordinators and PCSO's. These officers are pivotal in maintaining strong working relationships with the whole community, be it business or public and they all work exceptionally hard at doing just that. I would like to welcome those latest officers joining us and have highlighted a few below. I am sure that you will quickly get to know them and together we can continue to help keep Wiltshire as being one of the safest counties in the country.

# Salisbury

Pc 1792 Al Cromwell - Coordinator

Pc 2398 Elle Darcy - Coordinator

PCSO 3951 Val BROWN - City Centre

PCSO 8686 Gareth JAMES - City centre

PCSO 3985 Laura KING - Southampton Road and the Friary

PCSO 8704 Kady GREEN - Castle Road and Bishopdown

PCSO 8195 Kim ORZA - Bemerton Heath

PCSO 9001 Matthew MURRAY - Churchfields and St Pauls

PCSO 6025 Simon WARD - Harnham

#### South Rural

Pc 1157 Matt HOLLAND - Coordinator

PCSO 6227 Matt SMITH - Downton Rural

PCSO 6314 Nicola CLARK - Wilton Town/Rural

PCSO 6150 Jenny MOSS - Laverstock and Old Sarum

PCSO 8076 Simon NASH - Alderbury Rural

#### **Amesbury**

Pc 1596 Lucy WILEMAN - Coordinator

PCSO 8098 Pippa BREWER – Durrington, Larkhill, Bulford and Figheldean

PCSO 9031 Luke George - Ludgershall

PCSO 3972 Levi MORPHY - Amesbury Town

PCSO 6623 Amy JONES - Ludgershall

PCSO 6716 Luke HOSKEN - Tidworth



PCSO 3961 Tina ROYLANCE - Amesbury Rural

#### Contact Us

### Contacting Wiltshire Police by phone –101 should be used for non-emergencies such as:

- Reporting a non-urgent crime or incident (unless the crime or incident is in progress, when you should dial 999)
- Contacting local officers
- Making us aware of policing issues in your local area (consider email as below)
- Making an appointment with a police officer
- For any other non-emergency, such as making a complaint

999 should be used for an emergency, when a crime is happening, someone suspected of a crime is nearby, someone is injured, being threatened or in danger.

You can also contact local officers about non-urgent issues via **email – General Community Policing enquiries -** <u>CPTSouthWiltshire@wiltshire.pnn</u>.police.uk

For crime updates and local policing news via email, please sign up to our  ${\bf Community\ Messaging\ scheme\ at\ -}$ 

www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk

You can also follow us on Facebook – search 'Salisbury Police' 'Amesbury Police' or 'Tidworth Police' or on Twitter - @SouthWiltsCPT

#### **Community Engagement**

I am pleased to report that since my last attendance at all Area Boards where I promised that if you asked, we would endeavour to deliver, this has been achieved. I would encourage your members to continue to engage with our CPT staff either individually or via the e-mail inbox with requests for attendance to specific events.

This is a key area of our work and comes in many forms, from our physical presence on the traditional beat or through PULSE patrols, to our mobile and cycle patrols as well of course as our social media footprint.

Wherever possible our teams are engaging with the community at every level and one of these ways is through community consultations, where a member of staff will be made available to speak to our community on any given day and time. These consultations are a great way to meet and greet my staff that are local to you and are a great way for you to raise any issues that you may have directly with an officer or PCSO at that time.



Community Consultations will take place on the following dates:

Waitrose, Churchill Way – Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> November 1400 x 1600hrs

Salisbury Charter Market – Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> November 1000 x 1200hrs

Salisbury Library – Multi Agency drop in session Saturday 10<sup>th</sup> November 2018

Salisbury - Thurs 15<sup>th</sup> Nov -Christmas Lights Switch On - with Police Cadets

Salisbury - Christmas Market consultations - likely to be twice weekly from 1st Dec

Downton - Friday 9th Nov - Memorial Hall grand opening - Matt Holland/ Matt smith

Wilton – Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> Dec – Wilton Christmas Lights – Pc Holland and PCSOs will be in attendance.

Dates and times will be advertised through social media and community messaging so please make sure that you follow us to receive them. Further venues across the area are being sought at the moment and if you have any event or venue suggestions please let us know via the CPT e-mail listed above and we will endeavor to be there!

# **Neighbourhood Tasking Meetings**

The next Tidworth/Ludgershall NTG is planned for 6<sup>th</sup> November at 14.30 hours in Ludgershall at the Town Council Office, with the next planned for February 5<sup>th</sup> 2019 ay 1430hrs.

The next Amesbury/Durrington/Bulford/Larkhill/ Figheldean NTG is planned for 10<sup>th</sup> January 2019 at 1900hrs at Amesbury Police Station.

Amesbury Rural's next meeting is planned for 20<sup>th</sup> March 2019.

#### Independent Advisory Group (IAG)

This year has seen the development and setting up of the first IAG for the South of the County which sits 4 times a year. This group is made up of members of the public from a diverse background to assist us as an organisation with advice from the ground on certain aspects of our work. This has included consultation on the use of Spit Hoods for example to see how such items of equipment might be viewed by our communities and this source of feedback has proved very useful.

#### **Particular Issues and Crime Series**

Salisbury City.



<u>Dangerous Drug Networks (DDN's)</u> - Despite significant disruptions through proactive policing, gangs are continuing to infiltrate the south of the county pedalling drugs and preying on our most vulnerable within the community. The war against drugs is a long fought one and we will continue in our efforts to disrupt activity, arrest offenders and bring them to justice whilst protecting the vulnerable in the process.

We cannot be complacent in our effort and attention to this area of our business, as the tendrils of drug addiction and the destructive behaviour that it breeds are prevalent in every town on our area.

Closure orders continue to be an effective tool to assist in the prevention of crime and safeguarding of the vulnerable within the City Centre. The most recent has been achieved only this week commencing 5<sup>th</sup> November.

Any intelligence in this regard is always welcome and can be fed in to the system via speaking to an officer or member of staff, e-mail or through **Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111**.

### **Purple Flag**

The Chief Constable accompanied officers on patrol over the weekend of 27<sup>th</sup> October in support of Salisbury Purple Flag. He visited several licenced premises and areas of the city where the vulnerable can be found. He also assisted in the arrest of a male found committing criminal damage in the City.

#### Harnham

<u>Ongoing multi-agency work</u> continues - in Essex Square to support 'sensitive let' scheme which has been successful in tackling issues of ASB and misuse of drugs. PCSO WARD will continue to work closely with Wiltshire Council colleagues and our Teams will support with targeted patrols and enforcement action where appropriate.

<u>Catapult related damage and ASB</u> – We have continued with targeted patrols in response to recent reports of young people behaving in an antisocial way, using catapults to injure birds and cause damage. Hotspots include Harnham recreation ground, Town path, Middle and Lower Street. Regular 'PULSE' patrols have been undertaken by my teams and the reports have subsequently decreased. The hot weather and summer holidays has no doubt contributed to this developing situation, but I am pleased to report that a swift and robust patrol strategy does seem to be working and these will continue throughout the holidays at least.

#### South Rural

#### Vehicle crime

Targeted patrols of hotspots. Vehicles targeted at 'beauty spot' locations and works vans targeted for power tools

# Patrols to target Rural crime and Poaching

Patrols by Police officers and PCSOs to target both daytime and night poaching at identified hotspots. Ongoing liaison and intelligence sharing with Hampshire Police to target cross border



offending. Local PCSOs will continue to run targeted rural operations with support from our Rural Crime Team, Rural Special Constables and local farmers and landowners (latest Operations were conducted on the nights of Thurs 11<sup>th</sup> and 26<sup>th</sup> Oct).

# • ASB/ Catapult related Criminal Damage - Downton

Additional foot patrols (focused on Moot Lane/ High Street) following reports of damage and ASB linked to use of catapults. Stop/ search powers to be used where grounds exist – catapults and ammunition will be seized.

# • Fly Tipping

Following a successful operation targeting Fly Tippers in partnership with Environmental Health Officers, I am pleased to report that so far 10 persons have since been interviewed under caution and the investigations continues.

# Amesbury and Tidworth

Target Patrols Tidworth/Ludgershall and surrounding areas

These continue to tackle reported ASB and drug taking.

Following complaints from the Community targeted patrol commenced to offer reassurance and gather intelligence. The concerns were around possible drug use at the location along with anti-social behaviour. To date some 112 patrols have taken place resulting in the policing team continuing to gather intelligence and refer the people causing issues to the relevant agencies for actions to be taken.

# Target Patrols Amesbury and surrounding areas

#### Large disorder

Due to a large disorder which occurred in daylight hours in the car park at the Pavilion on Archers Gate, a target patrol commenced on 3<sup>rd</sup> November.

#### **Tool Thefts**

These continue across the area and activity to catch and disrupt offenders is ongoing. We have managed to re-unite recovered tools with their owners in recent weeks.

# Shrewton

Due to complaints from the Community a new target patrol commenced on 31<sup>st</sup> August. The purpose of this patrol is to target lorries/heavy vehicles who contravene the 3.5 tonne weight limit on B3086 London Road Shrewton. The restriction is in place, and sign posted, from the Rollestone cross roads B3086 (heading into Shrewton) continues through the Village High Street and finishes at the mini



roundabout by the co-op (where it joins the A360). To date some 17 patrols were commenced and this action has now been closed for passing attention..

# **Community Speedwatch**

Amesbury and Salisbury have now combined this priority and actively engage both in company with and independently of CSW teams. Communities have reported back positively with regard to the visible police presence this affords them and this activity will continue across the South.

# **Special Constabulary Update**

Our SPC's continue to provide fantastic support to the local policing teams across the county and in particular the South. So far this year this equates to over 63,000 hours of service to the community and 51% of those have been spent across County Division of which South CPT forms part. Since June our SPC's have provided some 5,500 hours to supporting policing operations in the South and they will be very active again this weekend with Remembrance Parades across the area.

#### Items of Note

# Wiltshire Police needs your views on diversity and inclusion in local policing

Wiltshire Police is holding a public consultation meeting in Salisbury this month to seek views of local communities in the south of the county to help develop a new **Equality, Diversity and Inclusion Strategy** for Wiltshire. Deputy Chief Constable Paul Mills will host the meeting on **Wednesday 21 November** from 6.30pm to 9pm at Fisherton Hall, St Paul's Church Centre, Fisherton Street, Salisbury SP2 7QW. Follow this link to register your free place:

<u>https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/article/3376/We-need-your-views</u> Refreshments are available and all are welcome.

#### **Remembrance Day Parades**

Planning is ongoing for the policing of all Remembrance Parades across the south of the county which is a significant but important part of the policing calendar. My officers will both be respectfully commemorating the event and providing security for all attendees, due to continued concerns of public safety at such events from persons who would wish to cause us harm.

#### Winter Solstice

With the Autumn Equinox now behind us, we look forward to the Winter Solstice celebrations at Stonehenge and planning is ongoing to manage this event with a sympathetic view for all concerned.

Concerns are continuing to be managed with our partners around the highways issues raised since the closure of the byways following Summer Solstice and this work is ongoing.



# Operation Sceptre - Update

Operation Sceptre is a national Police initiative run approximately 4 times a year. It targets knife crime and possession in the UK. It is a Home Office led initiative. The operation will start on  $17^{\rm th}$  September 2018 for 2 weeks. We will look to tackle prevention and awareness amongst children and young people, whilst also dealing with criminals who carry weapons to facilitate other types of activity such as County Lines.

Events held in the Market Place Salisbury and the College were all well received and a haul of some 100 bladed weapons was handed in during the amnesty in Salisbury alone.





#### Salisbury City Centre

Visible patrols and public engagement in Salisbury City Centre. This priority focus is on anti-social behaviour, street drinkers and disorder. CPT are working in partnership with Venture Security, BID and pub watch. It also aims to speak with rough sleepers, some of which are vulnerable in order to check on their welfare and signpost them to other agencies via <a href="www.streetlink.org.uk">www.streetlink.org.uk</a> which triggers intervention from the local authority/outreach service that can provide help and assistance.

Officers are also making regular welfare visits to various addresses within the City Centre and the immediate surrounding area of vulnerable residents who are drug and alcohol dependent. Some of these addresses have been targeted by drug gangs from out of the area. Officers take positive action by way of arrest.

We will continue to publicise these checks via social media.

Selection of pictures from recent weeks......

From L to R



Keith The Thief outside Amesbury Police Station during the recent scarecrow competition. Seized vehicles no insurance x 2. Blue Light Day Ludgershall. Salisbury Carnival. School visit Whiteparish.









John Hutchings Acting Inspector South Wiltshire

# Agenda Item 6



# TIDWORTH AREA BOARD REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER TO NOVEMBER 2018

#### **Community Engagement**

The Fire Service continue to offer Safe & Well visits to residents and if you or someone you know is in need of a working smoke alarm to be fitted or needs some fire safety advice in the home or are just worried about what to do in an emergency then you can contact us at; http://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safe-and-well-visits/

We will arrange for one of our trained advisors or fire crews to pop round and discuss your requirements and needs, give you some top tips for fire safety within the home and if you meet our criteria for free smoke alarm installation we will also do that during the visit.



Ludgershall Fire Station has a proactive Facebook account and I would encourage everyone to follow the station. The page is updated to show incidents the station have attended, training sessions and community events where crews will be attending.

At the start of November, Ludgershall Fire Station held an open day. With displays including road traffic collisions and meeting the crew a fantastic day was had by all who attended.

#### Reducing your risk of fire

At this time of year we see an increase in fires involving chimneys. Chimney fires can develop into roof fires in the right conditions with devastating effects. This is especially true with thatched roof properties.



To reduce your risk of a chimney fire we recommend:

- Ensuring any works carried out are by a registered professional
- Sweep your chimney at least twice a year in autumn and early spring
- Keep your chimney in good working order, for example by fitting a bird guard to prevent birds nesting in the flue.

#### Chimneys should be swept:

- At least once a year when using smokeless fuels or bituminous coal
- Every three months when burning wood
- Once a year when using oil or gas.

When your fire is alight, check the loft space occasionally to make sure no smoke is leaking into the roof space from cracked joints or defective brickwork.

For more chimney fire safety visit:

http://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safety-at-home/chimney-safety

For more information on Thatch fire safety visit:

http://www.dwfire.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/DWFire-Thatched-Living.pdf

Test your smoke alarm – we are running a #Testit Tuesday campaign to remind people to check their smoke alarms every Tuesday. It takes seconds to push the button and make sure this vital piece of kit is working.

With the cold nights drawing in, if you are using portable or electric heaters, never place them close to any combustible materials including paper, clothing or bedding.

Carbon monoxide can build up if your fuel burning apparatus isn't working correctly. Always have your fuel burning apparatus regularly serviced by a registered professional and install carbon monoxide alarms near the equipment.

#### Response

Total Emergency Calls for Ludgershall Fire station; 18/9/2018 – 16/11/2018

Category	Callsign	Total Incidents
False Alarm	36P1	8
Fire	36P1	6
Other	36P1	0
Special Service	36P1	3
4 x 4	36M2	2
Total		19





**Other –** This can be a movement to another fire station to provide fire cover during an ongoing incident.

#### Availability of On-Call appliance 36P1:

Appliance	Day (06:00 - 18:00)	Night (18:00 - 06:00)	Total
36P1	55.06%	90.81%	72.94%

The reduced figures during the day are attributed to possible course attendance as part of a Firefighters requirement to maintain competence, personnel taking annual leave or due to fulltime work commitments where individuals work outside of the town and cannot supply us cover.

#### On-Call Recruitment

As the Availability table shows, crewing of your appliances falls below our ideal expectations of 100%. We continue to strive and improve on the number of personnel at each station through our recruitment process so we can increase the amount of hours our appliances are available for call outs.

The local appliances are only available to attend calls due to the commitment given by those who live and work within your community.

If you are able to give some of your time or know someone who may be interested in joining our 'On-call' teams then why not pop into the station on a Wednesday evening between 7pm and 9pm. Crews are not volunteers but are paid a salary to train and respond to emergency calls. Check out our website: <a href="www.dwfire.org.uk">www.dwfire.org.uk</a> for more information or contact us on our recruitment hotline: 01722 691444





#### **Recent Notable Incidents**

No incidents of note within reporting period.

#### **Community Safety Plan**

Our Community Safety Plan is our vision until 2022 and can be found on the DWFRS website; <a href="http://www.dwfire.org.uk/community-safety-plan/">http://www.dwfire.org.uk/community-safety-plan/</a>

Greg Izon

Station Manager East Wiltshire (Ludgershall, Marlborough, Pewsey and Ramsbury)

Email: greg.izon@dwfire.org.uk

Tel: 01722 691135 | Mobile: 07825 995984





	Item	Update	Actions and recommendations	Who
1.	Attendees and apologies			
	Present	Chair Cllr Mark Connolly (MC), Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling (I B-P), Lt Col Jamie Balls (JB) Garrison Commander, Gareth Rogers (GR) Wiltshire Council, Andy Cole (AC) Wiltshire Council, Marc Read (MR) Wiltshire Council, David Harbottle (DH) Enford Parish Council, Humph Jones (HJ) Tidworth Town Council, Peter Knowlson (PK) Collingbourne Ducis PC and David Dennis (DD) Collingbourne Ducis PC.  Apologies: Tony Pickernell (TCAP/Ludgershall TC), Spencer Drinkwater (SD) Wiltshire Council and Mary Towell (MT) Netheravon PC.		
2.	Notes of last meeting			
		Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.		
3.	Financial Position			
		Budget Remaining for 2018/19 - £16,094.90		



Т	op 5 Priority Schemes		
<u>P</u>	riority No.01	A pathway is requested to be laid from the edge of Riverbourne Fields Estate in Tidworth where the roundabout is located to join the tank crossing NN.	GR reported that the substantive bid had been successful and was top of the list. The scheme will
<u>Is</u>	ssue 5111		commence early in the new
I	.338 / Riverbourne Fields, ïdworth	Design to be finalised ahead of 18/19 Substantive Bid application (Deadline 30/06) with accurate financial information and improved surety. TC confirmed contribution of £7500. CATG Contribution set £3000 (Design elements)	financial year. MC to inform TTC who are contributing £7500 towards the scheme.
N	lew Footway	Cabinet Member report detailing the results of the submitted bids to be published immenantly. CATG Funds previously set aside as contribution to application to remain attached to project.	
		If successful, scheme will be provisional programme for April 2019.	
) <u>P</u>	riority No.02	Outline proposal sent to Parish Council in early Jan. Awaiting PC response confirming agreement on the proposed locations.	Netheravon PC has provided a logo. The sign manufacturers have the design and just need to
<u>Is</u>	ssue 5458	A Site meeting has taken place to discuss alterations to the design. Ikely to have a small cost implication, and advised to	tweek the design. The locations
N	letheravon	re-engage with the CATG as the premis of the scheme has altered. A revised solution is being prepared and will be sent	of the village gates to be finalised. Scheme could proceed early in te
R	Request for Village Gates	to the PC when ready.	New Year.

# Wiltshire Council Where everybody matters

		new Parish logo from PC.	
c)	Priority No.03  Issue 6161  A338 Collingbourne Kingston Request for Village Gates	We wish to install gates at each end of our village to confirm the boundaries of the village to traffic on the A338 and to remind them of the speed limit that applies in the village.  Scheme has been prioritised by the Tidworth CATG Group. Preliminary design and costing of the options is being undertaken. Proposals will be communicated directly to CKPC once complete. As CKPC has prioritised Issue 6162 below as its highest priority, this scheme will remain open for consideration next financial year.	CKPC has provided a quote from a private manufacturer. The price is similar to that WC would implement the scheme for. The PC can choose either route. As this is the second priority for the PC, it would need to fund themselves if it wishes to proceed this FY. If it wishes to go through CATG for financial assistance, it will be considered in the next FY. As the item below was successful, and CATG is not funding it – could CATG consider funding in Jan?
d)	Priority No.04  Issue 6162 A338 Collingbourne Kingston – Junction to Brunton	Roundabout outside St Marys Church Collingbourne Kingston. We would like the roundabout to be re-mapped so that traffic moving north is obliged to respect the roundabout rather than ignore it as is currently too often the case  Scheme has been prioritised by the Tidworth CATG Group.  Preliminary proposal has been completed – See attached Drawing. Intitial cost estimate is £14,600.  CKPC has prioritised this scheme as its highest priority. It is prepared to provide 30% of the cost of the scheme up	GR reported that this substantive bid had also been successful. The scheme will proceed in the new FY.



		to a maximum of £4380.	
		The Group agreed that this scheme also be put forward as a Substantive Bid with CKPC providing up to £4380 and CATG providing £3000 towards the cost of the scheme. The Group also agreed that if the Substantive Bid was unsuccessful, it would fund the remaining £10K after the CKPC contribution.	
		Cabinet Member report detailing the results of the submitted bids to be published immenantly. CATG Funds previously set aside as contribution to application to remain attached to project.	
		If successful, scheme will be provisional programme for April 2019.	
e)	Priority No.05	Concerns regarding width and condition of footway in the local vicinity.	MC reported that the area between Church Lane and the
	<u>Issue 6190</u>		new path associated with the
	Tidworth, Ashdown Terrace Concerns regarding lack of	Scheme disussed at CATG Meeting and £7,500 prioritised towards scheme to provide pedestrian improvements. TTC	Ashdown Copse estate is to be an Early Years centre. Part of the
	footway width.	have prioritised £2500 towards improvements.	path should be improved as part of this development. Work
	<u>Issue 6191</u>	Work is programmed to commence 23 <sup>rd</sup> July for expected 10	commences this week. This will
	Tidworth, Ashdown Terrace	day duration.	improve part of the area
	Concerns regarding lack of footway width.	All works complete – Close issues and remove	outstanding. This issue can be closed but will be brought back if the path is not
	<u>Issue 6193</u>		improved.
	Tidworth, Salamanca Drive		



	Concerns regarding lack of footway width & request for speed limit.  Issue 6194 Tidworth, Ashdown Concerns regarding lack of footway width.		
5.	Other Priority schemes		
a)	Somme Road Cyclepath	Energisation of street lighting anticipated w/e 20/02.  Formal opening of path being arranged by MOD. Formal opening to be when light controlled crossing complete. DIO consultants have designed the light controlled crossing for the Wellington Academy.  Plans for the toucan crossing outside Wellington Academy now approved by Wiltshire Council. DIO to commence work in July for completion at the start of the new school year in September.	The toucan crossing is not likely to be built until the spring.
6.	Open / Other Issues		
a)		A member of the public has donated £100 for a highway scheme for Enford. The PC is to discuss what it wishes to the money to be spent on. CATG will consider making a contribution.  I B-P to contact PC to ask if they have any proposal.	The Area Board approved a grant of £1000 for the SID at its meeting of 17 September. Issue closed.



C	ssue 5754 Cadley Road, Collingbourne Ducis – Request for Additional Traffic Calming.	MR reported that Enford Parish Council was the only Council who wish to pursue owning a Speed Indicator Device (SID) and has sumitted a grant application to the Area Board.  This is a 30mph limit but is used as a cut through from the main road across to Hungerford. Cars and vans race along at forty to fifty miles per hour. Many cats have been killed there are no pavements and children walk the road to and from school. Horses are also regularly walked along. Extra speed bumps or cameras need to put in place or somebody will get hurt. Sitting for an hour especially at rush hour will highlight this problem but I am happy to obtain evidence if you can provide me with a speed gun camera. Speed testing equipment would best placed outside our house as we are half way down where their speed has picked up. They really do speed along and its dangerous.  GR / AC & IBP met with representatives of PC to discuss all issues in C Ducis. This included Cadley Road. A number of options and suggestions were discussed. The PC are to consider further options, and if necessary submit a new Issue specific to the request.  Recommend this is issue is closed.	Due to the prohibitive cost of providing a footway and the fact WC does not own the verge, this scheme is to be closed.  However, CDPC has submitted another issue for village gates (see 6696) and are to submit another issue relating to repeater signs.	
---	--	--	---	--



c)	Issue 6183 A338 Collingbourne Kingston Brunton to King Hill	The footpath beneath St Marys Church in Collingbourne Kingston is in a dangerous condition. It is too narrow and the surface too irregular for it to be considered safe for pedestrians. It is the only pedestrian access connecting the roundabout outside St Marys Church to the middle and south of the village including the village pub the Barleycorn. We would like the footpath to be widened and resurfaced. We would also like the entrance and exit to King Hill to be made more user-friendly for pedestrians.  The path is narrow and uneven. CKPC has submitted a Freedom of Information request to WC to establish ownership of the land between the footpath and the Church.  No further update.	
d)	Issue 6070 Everleigh, Marlborough Road Speeding Concerns	The traffic travels to fast through this village. My cottage is on a corner and everyday I reverse out Im met my speeding cars appearing suddenly around the corner. At 50 Mph the breeding distance is 175 feet. This does not leave enough space for me to manoeuvre safely especially as Im reversing into traffic. Many of these cars are travelling well in excess of 50mph  EPC has requested metrocounts on the A342 in two locations and Marlborough Road in one location with the hope that 40 mph limts could be imposed on both roads.	The metrocounts are presently in situ. Results to be announce at the next meeting of the CATG.
e)	Issue 6320 A338 Collinbourne Ducis HGV's	The results to be considered at the next CATG.  HGVs coming off road onto verge and stopping short of Electricity pole and the side of Saddlers Cottage with a potential for damage to both if HGV is unable to stop because of oncoming traffic through the narrow gap which is only wide enough for one HGV.	As the land is not WC's responsibility, this issue to be closed.



If the hedge was cut back and some hazard chevrons put on the pole, it would make 'the hazard' more visible but I do not believe that this is a 'highways maintenance' issue or problem. The pole is not on the Highway as such. As the group are aware, our suggested resolution to the narrowness of the road was the proposed installation of traffic lights to control traffic etc. but this was rejected by the Parish Council and local residents at a public meeting.

Unfortunately the implementation of a bollard is unlikely to physically stop a HGV.From a Highway Authorities perspective, there is very little that can be done, even with a desire to do something. Ultimately it is for Highways users to do so in a manner which is appropriate for the conditions, and this includes stopping distances.

With regards to the concern regarding a potential collision, there already in excess of 100 sites across the county, where collisions are taking place resulting in personal injury and subsequently the funding available for collision reduction is targeted to these sites.

GR / AC & IBP met with representatives of PC to discuss all issues in C Ducis. This issues wasn't raised for discussion by the PC.

Recommend this is issue is closed.

#### 7. New Issues



Issue 6643  Tidworth – Ashdown Estate.  Concerns regarding new Roundabout Access	All too often since I have lived on the ashdown estate in Tidworth as you enter and emerge on the new Roundabout on the A338 traffic on the A338 are not giving way. The traffic is not anticipating cars leaving the estate or entering the estate from the Tedworth house entrance. This is partly due to the length of the weeds that have been left from the development of the estate both side of the new Roundabout. Ashdown estate has a very active Facebook group where this has raised concerns over and over again. Too add a bit of context to my message Im one of the few Master Drivers serving within the MoD and part of my responsibilities is to drive road safety. All to often serving soilders become a statistic on the public road whilst off duty. I feel that as a resident on this estate that the Roundabout in question will add to these statistics. Its a serious accident waiting to happen. The A338 is a very busy road with a lot of HGVs transiting.  The issues relating to weed growth has been reported for maintenance. As the Roundabout is related to a new development, concerns have been raised with Highways Development Control, and awaiting response.	MC reported that he had contacted the Defence Infrastructure Organisation about the junctions at the roundabout. The verges have now been cut back.  MC Asked GR to check if a safety audit had been completed on the roundabout.
Issue 6696  Collingbourne Ducis  Request for assistance for funding of village gates.	Speeding traffic through Collingbourne Ducis. For many years Collingbourne Ducis has suffered from speeding traffic through the village whether it be on the main A346 A338 or the various side entrances to the village. With narrow pavements or none in places it can be quite daunting and dangerous at times when out walking. As a Parish we want to install the Village Gates as help towards traffic calming.Following installation of village gates in parts of Worcestershire it was recorded that there was a decrease in traffic speeds of between 4 - 5 m.p.h.	CDPC had received a quote of £6500 from a private company to provide village gates at each of the six entrances to the village.  GR requested to provide an estimate for WC to implement the scheme so that CATG can consider part-funding the scheme.
	CDPC have forwarded details to WC of the proposals. A number of issues have been raised with the quotation the PC	



		have received.		
		To be discussed at the meeting.		
	Issue 6709 Tidworth, Kennet Road Request for improved crossing.	I feel at the top of the hill on Kennet Road Tidworth opposite Richmond Crescent is in great need of a crossing for pedestrians. Many people including myself cross the road daily. The traffic flow is high in the area and not all vehicles take into consideration the speed limit. By putting a crossing in this area not only would it reduce the speeding in the area it would also be a lot safer to cross for pedestrians as it is on an angle where its hard to get a full view of the road on one side and I have seen one to many close calls involving motor vehicles and pedestrians. I have heard that this issue has been raised in the past but did not go ahead as not enough people would benefit from it. I feel this was the wrong decision as this is a route many take for school to use local amenities and also use to access the park on the top estate.  Awaiting support decision from TTC.	MC reported that TTC's Services Committee were considering this issue the next day.  The view of the group was that as an informal crossing point had already been provided in this area as part of the new footway from the Perham Road to Kennet Road, it is unlikely another is required.	
8.	Other items			
a)				
9.	АОВ	1	1	

# Wiltshire Council Where everybody matters

d)	Tidworth Area Cycle Network	PDF _	JB gave an overview of MOD
	-	<u> </u>	schemes where tree management
		Tidworth and Ludgershall Cycle Net	is required. These include the
		Ludgershall Cycle Net	Eary Years Centre off the A338,
		MA to undate the man to take into account improvements since	the main entrance to camp off
		MA to update the map to take into account improvements since 2013. Group to consider future improvements required.	Bulfird Road and a new 4G pitch
		2013. Group to consider future improvements required.	opposite the camp entreance, as
		At present, resources areunavailable to undertake upgrading of	well as the area for the new
		map / plan.	roundabout and car park off the
		map / pian.	A338/St Andrews Road. Tree
			management is also required due
			to storm damage in Humber
			Lane.
			DD asked what was happening
			about the replacement of trees
			outside the Ashdown Copse
			estate. MC reported that DIO is
			meeting WC planning enforcement and a WC tree
			experts to provide details of a
			replanting scheme to mitigate the trees cut down in front of the
			Ashdown Copes estate. If
			approved, the work could take
			place in January/February.
			MC has requested a briefing from
			DIO/MOD on the Army Basing
			highway schemes at the next
			riighway solicines at the fiext



		HJ commented on the good patching work between Tidworth and Collingbourne Ducis.	
		DH asked whether home owners could spray weeds or if this was a job for Parish Stewards. AC advised that home owners could do this if they wished.	
10.	Date of Next Meeting: 14	th January 2018	

**Tidworth Community Area Transport Group** 

**Highways Officer - Gareth Rogers** 



#### October 2018

#### The right healthcare, for you, with you, near you

NHS Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is responsible for commissioning a broad range of healthcare for the population of Wiltshire. We are led by experienced local GPs drawn from across the county, who provide clear clinical leadership to the big decisions affecting the future of healthcare provision in Wiltshire, carefully tailored to meet the differing needs of people locally.

Our vision is to ensure the provision of a health service which is high quality, effective, clinically-led and local. We are committed to delivering healthcare that meets the needs of Wiltshire people, to consult and engage with our population to enable them to be involved in decisions made about health services and to deliver those services to people in their own homes or as close to home as possible.

#### News

#### Improved access to GPs

From 1 October 2018 people registered with a Wiltshire practice are able to book routine appointments to see a GP, practice nurse or other health professional in the evenings from 6.30pm to 8pm, and at weekends and Bank Holidays.

Across the population of Wiltshire there is an additional 235 hours per week of clinical time in this move to improve access to health services.

You won't always be able to see your registered GP and may need to go to a different practice in your area to take up the after-hours and weekend appointments.



#### **GP Alliance**

The Wiltshire GP Alliance (WGPA) is a not-for-profit group made up of almost all the GPs across Wiltshire. It aims to help practices work better together to improve GP resilience, and stimulate and share improvements – for instance with availability of GP appointments – across the county.

WGPA are managing the improved access provision in Wiltshire which means surgeries are now working together to provide extra appointments in the evening and at weekends.

The alliance is still in its early days but they aim to provide more services 'at scale' by supporting genuine cooperation between practices, and help stabilise the workforce, and facilitate transformation to solve problems in health and care.

# BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire Sustainability and Transformation Partnership

Click on the banner to read an update from the STP or go to www.bswstp.nhs.uk/news.



#### **News archive**

Read more news from Wiltshire CCG in our <u>news archive</u> – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/news/news-archive

#### Have your say

Back to top

#### **Urgent GP appointments**

We want to hear your views on accessing urgent GP appointments – appointments that are booked on the day and are for patients who have health problems which cannot wait for a routine appointment.

Tell us what you think by completing the short survey on our website – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk

#### **Campaigns**

#### Help Us Help You

This winter, NHS England and Public Health England are introducing a new overarching brand that brings together all the winter pressures campaign activity - Help Us, Help You. In recent years there has been an increasing emphasis on people taking responsibility for staying healthy and managing their own health and Help Us, Help You is a powerful new way to build on this.



**STAY WELL THIS WINTER** 

The first phase of national advertising and promotion is focusing on increasing the number of people who call 111 when they have an urgent but not life-threatening medical need. The aim is reduce the number of people going to A&E departments or calling 999. The NHS 111 campaign runs from 1 October to 25 November 2018.

The next phase is Stay Well This Winter which in October is encouraging people to get a flu vaccination, and then in November includes messaging around early and effective treatment for respiratory ailments. The November campaign will focus on older people and people with long-term health conditions.

Other campaign elements in coming months will focus on extended GP access, NHS 111 online and pharmacy.

#### **Keep Antibiotics Working**

Public Health England's 'Keep Antibiotics Working' campaign returned on Tuesday 23rd October to alert the public to the risks of antibiotic resistance with the aim of reducing patient's expectation for antibiotics.

Whilst antibiotics are vital for treating many infections, there is evidence that antibiotics are often used when they are not needed, for example, for viral infections such as colds or flu where they are not effective or for illnesses that can get better by themselves. Research has shown that this is, at least in part, due to patients expecting antibiotics, without understanding that they may not be effective for their illness.



To find out more about the campaigns we are supporting visit www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/campaigns

### Do you follow us?

Back to top

Keep up to date with news and information from Wiltshire CCG on social media.







@NHSWiltshireCCG

## Area Board Update November 2018

### healthwatch Wiltshire

# Key findings from Campervan and Comments Tour 2017

Last summer's Campervan and Comments Tour saw Healthwatch Wiltshire staff and volunteers travel 400 miles around Wiltshire to gather the views and experiences of people of all ages on health and care services.

Taking to the roads in a classic 1969 VW campervan, we parked up at a variety of locations around the county, collecting 2,077 comments during the two-week tour.

Overall, we received more positive comments than negative ones.

A full report with recommendations will be available soon.

This project was conducted under Healthwatch Wiltshire's previous provider, Evolving Communities.











#### What people told us...

Most people were happy with the treatment they received from their GP but were unhappy about long waiting times to get appointments.

Hospital maternity, children's and cancer services were highlighted as good, but long waits to see consultants drew negative comments.

Communication between hospitals and other services came in for criticism, and experiences of using social care services appeared to be inconsistent.

Delays in accessing mental health services were the main concern for most people, but many also said staff were helpful and treated them well.

Most people told us they were happy with their dentist and the quality of treatment they received, whether NHS or private.



01225 434218

info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk

www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk

## **Update for Tidworth Area Board**

Name of Parish/Town Council	Everleigh Parish Council	
Date of Area Board Meeting	26 November 2018	

#### Update for Tidworth Area Board

#### Headlines/Key successes

- Harvest Festival Saturday 13th October: A Harvest Festival Service took place at St Peter's Church on Saturday 13<sup>th</sup> October. The Church was prepared by the Ladies of Everleigh, who arranged stunning flowers. Our vicar, Jo Reid, conducted an excellent service. The children gave a great rendition of the Harvest Thanksgiving and hymns were heartily sung. Harvest gifts were gratefully received and donated to the West House Farm Residential Care Home in Collingbourne Ducis.
- Bonfire Night Saturday 3<sup>rd</sup> November: The Everleigh Bonfire + Fireworks
  night took place on Saturday 3rd November at the playground and Jubilee Field.
  The event had all the ingredients for a great evening: spectacular fireworks;
  delicious BBQ; lovely mulled wine; and a roaring bonfire, with a good turnout of
  well over 150 including some friends from neighbouring villages. Many villagers
  pulled together to produce an excellent community event.
- Remembrance Sunday 11<sup>th</sup> November: On Sunday 11th November we linked up with our neighbours from Collingbourne Ducis and Kingston to commemorate the 100th anniversary of the end of the First World War. A traditional Remembrance Service was held in the morning at St Mary's Church, Collingbourne Kingston. Then, in the afternoon that day there was planting of a memorial walnut tree at the Ducis Memorial Orchard on the Recreation Ground, followed by an entertaining punch and judy show, delicious tea party, singing 1918 style and the reading of the Roll of Honour in the Ducis Village Hall. Turnout was high, to give thanks and to remember those who served their country during the Great War.

#### Forthcoming events/Diary dates

• Carol Service Saturday 8<sup>th</sup> December. Our final event of the year, a Christmas Carol Service, will take place at St Peter's Church on Saturday 8th December at 5pm. This is a good opportunity for the village to get together at this festive time of the year, to hear the Christmas story and to sing traditional carols. We will also be laying on mulled wine and mince pies after the Service.

Signed: Denis Bottomley, Chairman Everleigh Parish Council

Date: 19th November 2018



Report to	Tidworth Area Board
Date of Meeting	26/11/2018
Title of Report	Community Area Grant funding

#### Purpose of the report:

To consider the applications for funding listed below

Applicant	Amount requested
	£300.00
View full application	

#### 1. Background

Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to them. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must adhere to the <u>Area Board Grants Guidance</u>

The funding criteria and application forms are available on the council's website.

#### 2. Main Considerations

- 2.1. Councillors will need to be satisfied that funding awarded in the 2015/2016 year is made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of it being awarded.
- 2.2. Councillors must ensure that the distribution of funding is in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation to Area Boards.
- 2.3. Councillors will need to be satisfied that the applications meet the Community Area Board grants criteria.

#### 3. Environmental & Community Implications

Grant Funding will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of cultural, social and community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the extent of which will be dependent upon the individual project.

#### 4. Financial Implications

Financial provision had been made to cover this expenditure.

#### 5. Legal Implications

There are no specific legal implications related to this report.

#### 6. Human Resources Implications

There are no specific human resources implications related to this report.

#### 7. Equality and Inclusion Implications

Community Area Boards must fully consider the equality impacts of their decisions in order to meet the Council's Public Sector Equality Duty.

Community Area Grants will give local community and voluntary groups, Town and Parish Council's equal opportunity to receive funding towards community based projects and schemes, where they meet the funding criteria.

#### 8. Safeguarding Implications

The Area Board has ensured that the necessary policies and procedures are in place to safeguard children, young people and vulnerable adults.

#### 9. Applications for consideration

Application ID	Applicant	Project Proposal	Requested		
<u>3060</u>	PHOENIX HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE	PHOENIX HALL NETHERAVON - PROVISION OF BABY CHANGING TABLE AND BINS	£300.00		
Project Description:					

WITH THE USE OF THE HALL BY THE TODDLERS GROUP WITH BABIES AND SMALL CHILDREN WE NEED A BABY-CHANGING TABLE AND BINS FOR SOILED MATERIALS

#### Proposal

That the Area Board determines the application.

No unpublished documents have been relied upon in the preparation of this report

#### Report Author:

Marc Read Community Engagement Manager 01722 434557 Marc.Read@wiltshire.gov.uk



#### Grant Applications for Tidworth on 26/11/2019

ID	Grant Type	Project Title	Applicant	Amount Required
3060	Community Area Grant	PROVISION OF BABY	PHOENIX HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE	£300.00

ID	Grant Type	Project Title	Applicant	Amount Required
3060	Community  Area Grant	PROVISION OF BABY	PHOENIX HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE	£300.00

**Submitted:** 03/10/2018 08:39:41

**ID:** 3060

Current Status: Application Appraisal

# To be considered at this meeting: tbc contact Community Area Manager

1. Which type of grant are you applying for?

Community Area Grant

2. Amount of funding required?

£0 - £500

3. Are you applying on behalf of a Parish Council?

Νo

**4.** If yes, please state why this project cannot be funded from the Parish Precept NOT BUDGETED BY PARISH COUNCILS

#### 5. Project title?

PHOENIX HALL NETHERAVON - PROVISION OF BABY CHANGING TABLE AND BINS

#### 6. Project summary:

WITH THE USE OF THE HALL BY THE TODDLERS GROUP WITH BABIES AND

## SMALL CHILDREN WE NEED A BABY-CHANGING TABLE AND BINS FOR SOILED MATERIALS

#### 7. Which Area Board are you applying to?

Tidworth

#### **Electoral Division**

The Collingbournes and Netheravon

#### 8. What is the Post Code of where the project is taking place?

SP4 9PJ

#### 9. Please tell us which theme(s) your project supports:

Children & Young People

If Other (please specify)

#### 10. Finance:

#### 10a. Your Organisation's Finance:

#### Your latest accounts:

12/2017

#### Total Income:

£9155.00

#### Total Expenditure:

£10482.00

#### Surplus/Deficit for the year:

£1327.00

#### Free reserves currently held:

(money not committed to other projects/operating costs)

£0.00

#### Why can't you fund this project from your reserves:

We do not have reserves as they have been used on recent projects

We are a small community group and do not have annual accounts or it is our first year:

#### 10b. Project Finance:

Total Project cost £300.00 Total required from Area Board £300.00

Expenditure Income (Itemised £ (Itemised from the confirmed from the c

expenditure) income)

TABLE 150.00
TABLE 100.00
INSTALLATION
SOIL BINS 50.00

Total £300 £0

11. Have you or do you intend to apply for a grant from another area board within this financial year?

No

12. If so, which Area Boards?

Tidworth

13. Please tell us WHO will benefit and HOW they will benefit from your project benefit your local community?

THE TODDLERS GROUP AND VISITORS WITH BABIES

14. How will you monitor this?

BY THE CLEANER

15. If your project will continue after the Wiltshire Council funding runs out, how will you continue to fund it?

IT IS A ONE-OFF PROJECT THAT DOES NOT REQUIRE FURTHER FUNDING

16. Is there anything else you think we should know about the project?

17. DECLARATION

Supporting information - Please confirm that the following documents will be available to inspect upon request:

#### **Quotes:**

yes I will make available on request 1 quote for individual project costs over £500 & 2 quotes for project costs over £1000 (Individual project costs are listed in the expenditure section above)

#### Accounts:

yes I will make available on request the organisation's latest accounts

#### **Constitution:**

yes I will make available on request the organisation's Constitution/Terms of Reference etc.

#### **Policies and procedures:**

yes I will make available on request the necessary and relevant policies and procedures such as Child Protection, Safeguarding Adults, Public Liability Insurance, Access audit, Health & Safety and Environmental assessments.

Other supporting information (Tick where appropriate, for some project these will not be applicable):

#### And finally...

yes The information on this form is correct, that any award received will be spent on the activities specified.



Reference no

Log no

For office use

# Area Board Projects and Councillor Led Initiatives Application For 2018/19

To be completed by the Wiltshire Councillor leading on the project  Please ensure that you have read the Funding Criteria before completing this form  PLEASE COMPLETE ALL SECTIONS TO ENSURE THAT YOUR APPLICATION CAN BE CONSIDERED					
1. Contact Details					
Area Board Name	Tidworth				
Your Name	Chris Williams				
Tour Name	Chins Williams				
Contact number			e-mail	Christopher.williams@wiltshire.gov.uk	
2. The project	•				
Project Title/Name	TCAP School's	Christmas Concer	rt		
Please tell us about the project /activity you want to organise/deliver and why?  Important: This section is limited to 900 characters only (inclusive of spaces).	The project is to support TCAP with the delivery of the School Christmas Concert 2018. Six school's within the Tidworth Community Area attend the concert, some 700 children.  The project supports The Military Civilian Integration Programme as well as contributing to the community engagement ambitions contained within the community plan and JSA for the Tidworth Community Area. It also contributes to the recruitment and retention of volunteers for community projects. The event is sponsored by several local organisations making it a real community event.				
Where is this project taking place?  Garrison Theatre, Tidworth			orth		
When will the project take place?		December 2018			
What evidence is there that this project/activity needs to take place/be funded by the area board?				or part of the cultural offer in Tidworth Community ringing military and civilian communities together.	

	The project supports the Military & Civilian Integration Programme by providing the opportunity for large numbers of military and civilian families to come together and celebrate Christmas.			
	A key priority from the JSA was to develop more cultural activities and events			
Does this project link to the Community Plan or local priorities? (if so, please provide details)	As above			
Is this project supported by the Local Youth Network or Community Area Transport Group?	n/a			
What is the desired outcome/s of this proj		unity plan, an e	ngaged	
community, links with town and parish counce.  Who will be responsible for managing this				
willo will be responsible for managing this	project: 10Ai			
3. Funding				
What will be the total cost of the project?	£560			
How much funding are you applying for? Please note that only capital funding is available	£560			
If you are expecting to receive any other funding for your project, please give	Source of Funding	Amount Applied For	Amount Received	
details			<u> </u>	
Please give the name of the organisation and bank account name (but not the number) your grant will be paid in to.	Tidworth Community Area Partnership (TCAP)			
4. Declaration – I confirm that				
The information on this form is correct activities specified	and that any grant received will be spent	on the		
X Any form of licence, insurance or other project outlined in this application	approval for this project will be in place	before the star	t of the	
Name: Chris Williams Date: 23/11/2018				
Position in organisation: Wiltshire Counci	llor – Ludgershall & Perham Down			
Please return your completed application		eam (see sect	ion 3)	
	• • • •	•		